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To: Nashoba Regional School Committee 
From: Michael L. Wood  
Re: October 9, 2012 Meeting 
 
I will be in Finland during this meeting and Mr. King will be working with you to 
facilitate your meeting.  Along with agenda, here are some topical pieces of information 
that will help your meeting go smoothly. 
 
Superintendent’s Report 
Capital Projects –  
Our field, track and tennis court project is going very well with Phase I almost complete.  
A grand opening is scheduled during a Friday night game on November 2nd at 7:00 p.m.  I 
hope all of you can attend and join me on the field.  The Center School Project is 
progressing nicely with work being done during the week on the softball field and 
outfield.  There is a schedule for Saturday for work to be done on the interior.  As we use 
the building there are final touches we are looking at that need to be addressed and Brait 
Brothers’ Contractors has been very responsive.  
 
Science Lab Intitiative – The bond authorization has been defeated in Bolton and 
Lancaster.  The Town of Stow will address the question on October 29th.  They are asking 
that the school district withdraw the motion.  There seems to be some confusion that this 
is our article, which it is not.  The School Committee authorized funding, notified the 
towns, and there decision to place it on the warrant is strictly within their purview.  They 
can withdraw the article, vote to pass on it, or have it go to a vote for an up or down 
decision (as Bolton did.) MSBA does not see us working out a resolution under this grant.  
They have explained that we can explore options under their regular statement of interest 
process, but they do not guarantee any success in being chosen just because we were 
invited to participate in this grant.   
 
Finance Report –George King will give a first quarter update.   
 
Sub Committee Reports  
Policy – Nancy will update the school committee on our recent sub committee meeting.  
It was very productive on two important developments.  One was the question about how 
the school committee could advise the administration on its definition of substantial 
detrimental effect.  Parent input was given.  I am awaiting a letter from our attorney to 
help guide this conversation.  The other portion of the meeting was devoted to the Online 
Communication Policy (coming up later in the meeting.)  We had a great discussion on 
this document and many thanks to Cyndi Larsen, Loretta Williams, and Al Fordiani for 
their contributions.   
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School Council Communications – 
Parry Graham, Patrick Perkin, and Kevin LaCoste will be present with their co-chairs to 
share the work started this year at their school council meeting in September. 
 
School Nutrition Presentation  
Thomas Houle, School Nutrition Coordinator for NASHOBA will give a brief overview 
of the new requirements by the USDA and Massachusetts Public Health /Department of 
Elementary and Secondary Education for serving meals in our schools.   
 
School Emergency Response Plans 
Patricia Trahman, Health and Wellness Coordinator for NASHOBA will give a brief 
overview of the work done this summer with regard to updating of our existing 
emergency response plans.   
 
Private School Approvals 
I am requesting approval of three (3) private schools in our district (Trivium High 
School, Perkins School, and RFK School.  All three (3) have met our policy for approval.  
I am recommending that they be approved.  I am also asking for a motion for a 
retroactive approval for Trivium High School for April through June.  They did not meet 
the facilities requirement of our policy until April last year.  They are now asking for 
approval from that time forward.  I am recommending that the Board consider this and 
give their approval for that period. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


